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Dear Epiphany Lutheran Church, 
 Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord and Savior Jesus 
the Christ.  Amen 
 Have you ever had one of those moments in your life when you think, ñIf I can 
just make it untilé then I will be okay?ò  We have all lived with deadlines and        
expectations whether they are self imposed or placed upon us by others.          
Sometimes the expectations can really be high and at times setting ourselves up for 
problems.  Then at other times, the expectations are set so low that they donôt     
challenge us at all. 
 At the Annual Meeting of Epiphany Lutheran Church (May 19), a number of 
topics were discussed and eventually voted on.  We had the elections of new council 
members.  A special thank you goes out to Richard Lee (Treasurer) and Jane 
Dawkins (Director of Outreach) for serving on the Council for the past four years.  
Your work on the council has been faithful and truly a gift from God.  I also want to 
say thank you to Jodi McKenna (Director of Congregational Life) and Steve Auman 
(Director of Fellowship) who agreed to serve on the Council for an additional two 
years.  During the Annual Meeting; Alicia Davis (Treasurer), Marie Behm (Secretary), 
and Sandi Swanson (Director of Outreach) each agreed to be elected to the church 
council.  When you look at our Church Council, it truly represents our congregation 
very well from the stand point of female verses male, and age demographics too.  
What an exciting time in our ministry together. 
 Another part of the Annual Meeting was the proposed budget for supporting 
the mission and ministry of Epiphany Lutheran Church.  Vice President Mike 
Rumfield pointed out to those gathered that the section of the proposed budget on 
compensation of employees showed a small increase.  For the past three years the 
compensation to our staff has been frozen to help the congregation reach a more 
balanced budget.  As Mike said at the meeting, ñThis can not happen any more as 
our staff are very dedicated and special people who deserve to be compensated 
fairly for their time and talents.ò  The proposed budget was passed unanimously.  So 
what does that mean?  It means starting July 1 the amount needed to meet           
expenses of doing mutual ministry will go up.  This should not be a surprise to     
anyone.  Together we are able to do  Godôs  work  with  many  hands.   We  have  an  
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opportunity to do some exciting ministries together. 
 Can we make it?  Yes we can together.  During the summer months, our 
schedules may change slightly but our need to be cared and supported by God 
doesnôt.  Our need to receive Godôs grace and forgiveness in our lives doesnôt.  
The work and ministry of Epiphany Lutheran Church needs your support.       
Together we can do Godôs work with our hands.  Can we do it?  YES WE CAN! 
 

In Christ, 
Pastor Richard Hartman 

We are Christians, called by God, committed to: 
      Sharing  the Gospel, 
      Serving  others as Christ taught us, and 
      Creating  disciples for witness. 
  Epiphany Lutheran Churchôs Vision Statement:  
  A Christian family of God committed to sharing the 
  Gospel and serving others, through joyful worship,  
  education and fellowship. 

C om f or t  Y e  M y  P e op le  
O u r q u ilt in g  g ro u p  w ill b e m eet in g  

S u n d ay , J u n e 9 t h  a t  9 :0 0  am . 
P leas e jo in  u s  an d  h e lp  u s  t o  b e a  

b les s in g  t o  o t h ers !  If  y o u  c an  
p u s h  a p in , y o u  are q u alif ied  t o  

h e lp . A ll a re  w elc o m e!  Th an k  y o u  
f o r  b e in g  a  b les s in g  t o  Ep ip h an y  

an d  m an y  aro u n d  t h e w o r ld !  



 

3 

 

Pastorôs office éééééééé..pastor@epiphanyfw.com 
Jodiôs office éééééééééé.. jodi@epiphanyfw.com 
Pastorôs home éééééééééérlhart49@frontier.com   

 
WEB SITE: 
Epiphany Lutheran Church         www.epiphanyfw.com 

Please feel free to stop in or call for any of your Pastoral needs. Our office hours 
are as follows: 

              
 Pastor : Sunday - Thursday 8:00am-2:30 pm and some  
         Saturdays as well as Mondays and  
         Wednesday evenings. 
           Jodi :     Mondays 11:30 am - 3:00 pm, Tuesdays &  
          Thursdays 9:15 am - 3:00 pm.  

 * Due to unusual circumstances, these hours may be 
subject to change.   

June Youth Group News!  
 Sunday, June 2

nd
 following the 10:15 am   

service, the Youth Confirmation through High School 
ages will have their last study meeting. Please have 
the last couple of chapters read in your book Not a 

Fan. Please join us and bring a friend!  
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Men s Bible Study 

The Saturday morning Men s Bible Study will con-

tinue their study out of the book Jesus  Creed. We 

will meet Saturday, June 8th at 7:00 am for breakfast 

and the Word! Please join us. See you then!   

The Womenªs Bible Study group will 
meet Thursday, June 13th at 7:00 
pm here at  Epiphany. Weªre  
studying the book Luke For     

Everyone  written by Tom Wright. 
Our group is growing so please 

continue to bring your Bible and a 
friend! 

Angels Among Us!  
We have members of our congregation who often times do many 

things behind the scenes and we want to take this time to         
recognize just a few in this monthôs issue! Here are some of the 

gifts they have received from Him they shared with all of us here! 
Thank you Angels! 
 

 Epiphany opened doors for Speech Therapy  
 Epiphany opened doors for Bible Blitz    
 Epiphany opened doors for Music Recital   
 Epiphany opened doors for Thrivent Seminar 
 Epiphany opened doors for Boy Scouts 
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June 2
nd

: 
2

nd
 Sunday after Easter  

1 Kings 8:22-23, 41-43 
 Galatians 1:1-12 

Luke 7:1-10 
 

June 9
th

: 
3

rd
 Sunday after Pentecost  

1 Kings 17:17-24 
 Galatians 1:11-24 

Luke 7:11-17 
 

June 16
th

: 
4

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

2 Samuel 11:26-12:10, 13-15 
Galatians 2:15-21 

Luke 7:36-8:3 
 

June 23
rd

: 
5

th
 Sunday after Pentecost  

Isaiah 65:1-9 
Galatians 3:23-29 

Luke 8:26-39 
 

June 30
th

: 
1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21 

Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 

Join us for Worship this 
month!  

Every Sunday at 8:00 am 
and 10:15 am  

Every Monday at 7:00 pm  
Sunday School classes for 

all ages Sundays at 9:00 am! 
Please join us!  

Summer Camp Information  
Summer Camp Registration 

forms went out to all the         
Confirmation Kids. The dates are 

June 16
th
 - June 21

st
 at Lake    

Luther. If you are interested and 
have not yet signed up, you may 

do so at www.lomik.org or we 
have extra forms in the office 

you may pick up to be filled out 
and sent in.   
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Rebecca Hartman graduated from Capital University on May 4th with a degree in 
Arts (Early Childhood Education). She has been actively involved in CUES (Capital 
University Education Society) and Abuse (Brought awareness of abusive            
relationships). She was on the Deanôs list while attending Capital University.      
Rebecca is currently working as a Summer Assistant in Children Services at the 
main library downtown here in Fort Wayne. She plans to substitute teach her first 
year and will seek a teaching position. Rebecca plans to use her gifts God has 
given her by helping children reach their full potential through education and 
making sure each child understands they are loved and important.   
 
Maddison Everhart graduates from Heritage Junior/ Senior High School on June 
7th. She has been actively involved in Gymnastics, Cheerleading, Volleyball and the 
Year Book Committee. She has received Honors in Work Ethics, Most Valuable 
Gymnast, and the Mental Attitude Award. Maddison will attend IPFW to study 
nursing. She plans to use Godôs guidance to help her through all the hard times 
that are to come.  
 
Jared Meunier graduates from Dekalb High School on June 2nd. He has been    
actively involved as a Manager for the Girls Freshman Basketball team. He was on 
the Speech Team, in the German Club, and also Student Leadership. He received a 
Senior class award for ñMost likely to travel the world.ò He plans to attend IPFW 
to earn his degree in Secondary Education teaching History. Jared plans to use his 
gifts God has given him for His kingdom to teach high school students with    
enthusiasm and respect.  
 
Sean Rumfield graduates from Snider High School on June 14th where he is a 
member of the Honor Society. Sean has received a scholarship to Bradley         
University where he will be attending in the fall.    
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